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Paisley: it’s dark 
under here!
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Quercus: Of course 
it is...it’s also hot 
as hell. 



Blue Oak

Height: 20-60 ft, tallest 90ft.

Longevity: 175-450 years

Elevation: 500-2000ft.

Locale: Hot, dry w/rocky soil



P: Relax. Breathe. 
Think about your 
happy place. 
Exhale.





Q: Okay...I think 
I’m finally getting 
a handle on this, but 
is it getting cold in 
here?









Valley Oak

Height: 40-120 ft,

Longevity: 200-250 years

Elevation: 500-800ft in North, Up to 5600 ft. in South

Locale: Fertile, well-drained bottomland





P: In your dreams, 
asshole. We all 
have demons, and 
some of us even 
play with the angels 
and wood nymphs.





Q: Talking about 
angels, have you 
ever been under a 
tree during a solar 
eclipse?





Oregon White Oak

Height: 50-80 ft,

Longevity: 100-200 years

Elevation: 500-3000 ft.

Locale: Cool, humid near coast to hot, dry inland





P: What!?





Q: You heard me! 
All of the slivers of 
space, you know, 
where light comes 
through the 
canopy...well, they 





turn into thousands 
upon thousands of 
crescent shadows -
all in the same 
orientation: It’s 
hypnotic.





P: So, through these 
tiny  spaces  
between the leaves   
eclipses appear?



Engelmann Oak

Height: 20-50 ft,

Longevity: 100-200 years

Elevation: under 4000 ft.

Locale: very limited range in Southern California



Q: Yep, underneath, 
all over the ground, 
like a kaleidoscope 
beneath your feet.







P: Shadows, right? A 
shadow is established 
by an absence of 
sunlight reaching a 
solid surface.  
No surface - no shadow 
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Canyon Live Oak

Height: 60-80 ft,

Longevity: Approaching 300 years

Elevation: 300 - 5000 ft.

Locale: Shrubby, dense woods



- it’s that simple. Shade 
is more complex. It’s a 
micro-climate between 
the object blocking 
sunlight and the surface 
on which the shadow 



falls. The quality of 
darkness (air, ground 
temperature, humidity) 
within this 
micro-climate is the 
essence of shade: 



and it’s 
rather delightful.





Q: So no matter the 
density of the canopy, 
for example, whether 
it is a single tree or a 
cluster, all shadows 
appear the same?



P: Nice. No. Not the 
shape(s) of the 
shadows, just the 
quality of the shadows 
generated by sunlight. 
Shadows made by 



Coast Live Oak

Height: 20-40, may reach 80 ft,

Longevity: 125-250 years

Elevation: 3000 in North - 5000 ft. in South

Locale: Common on valley floors or not-too-dry fertile slopes



artificial sources 
provide no shade.





Q: It’s still darkish 
under here, which 
makes me think of you 
Paisley, or at least 
paramecium – curvy 
insatiably 





arabesque bodies 
floating about a 
surface. By darkish, 
I’m saying that I don’t 
know where the fuck I 
am! 



California Black Oak

Height: 60-90 ft.

Longevity: 100-200 years, occasionally up to 500 years

Elevation: 2000- 6000 ft.

Locale: Common in forests, moister hardwood rangelands



P: No big surprise 
there. You’ll adjust just 
fine, but beware of the 
didinium!



Q: I was told not 
to worry since 
paramecium have a 
special aptitude for 
avoidance behavior 
when it comes to 





didinium...so...okay, 
but why are you 
telling me about this? 
Do I remind you of 
paisley, paramecium or 
something else? 



P: No, but it seems that 
everything these days 
is about relationships, 
and you’ve been on my 
mind. 
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